


We also urge the Review Panel to maintain the consumer and environmental exemption in its
current form for the reason it was originally included: because it serves the public interest.

We note that the Draft Report specifically invited further comment on the proposition that ‘where
an environmental or consumer group takes action that directly impedes the lawful commercial
activity of others (as distinct from merely exercising free speech), a question arises whether that
activity should be encompassed by the secondary boycott prohibition.”*

We wish to make three comments on this specific proposition.

First, the exemption currently exists for conduct related to ‘environmental protection or consumer
protection.” As these two public interest goals — consumer protection, and environmental
protection - are stated as goals of current government policy, it would seem counter-intuitive if the
Competition and Consumer Act prohibited conduct aimed at reaching those goals.

Second, there is no bright line between ‘merely exercising free speech’ and taking ‘action that
directly impedes the lawful activity of others.” Would pensioners protesting outside a business
because, for example, it was selling products that were carcinogenic, be interpreted as the exercise
of free speech or as the impeding of commercial activity? A range of basic rights, such as freedom of
assembly, freedom of speech and freedom to protest, could all be harmed if the consumer and
environmental exemption is removed. Given the breadth of activities that may be interpreted as a
‘secondary boycott’, the removal of this exemption has the potential to be highly oppressive.

Third, we wish to reiterate the importance of markets-based campaigns by consumer and
environment groups. A markets-based campaign, in essence, involves informing consumers about
the goods available for sale in the marketplace. Consumer and environmental organisations —and a
range of community and business groups - run campaigns that highlight bad business practices in
the hope that those practices will be transformed. Businesses often become advocates of such
transformation once their practices have improved.

While market-based campaigns are usually not boycotts and do not necessarily fall within the legal
definition of a ‘secondary boycott’, it is reasonable to be concerned that secondary boycotts
provisions may be sculpted to make markets-based campaigns illegal. We urge you to ensure that,
whatever the outcome of this review, the exemption for consumer and environmental boycotts
remains.

Please feel free to contact us should further information be required. Representatives from our
organisations will be available to provide further advice as required.

Yours sincerely,
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David Ritter Lyndon Schneiders
Chief Executive Officer National Director
Greenpeace Australia Pacific The Wilderness Society
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Kelly O'Shanassy
Chief Executive Officer
Australian Conservation Foundation
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Cam Walker Thulsi Narayanasamy
National Campaign Coordinator Director
Friends of the Earth Aid/Watch
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Emmanuel Giuffre
Head of Legal and Government Relations
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Gilly Llewellyn Blair Palese
Conservation Director Chief Executive Officer
WWEF-Australia 350.0rg



